
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday November 15, 2023  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Foster welcomed everyone to the November SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:34 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Valerie Foster, Leigh Starnes, Dr. Joy Reichenberg, Richard Seal, 

Ryan Zimmerman, Cathy Apolinario, Kathy Kahrs, Amy Grimm 

Guests in Attendance: Linda McAnarney; Elizabeth Kanak 

SAC Minutes:   The October minutes were read and approved as written by the members in 

attendance.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared that the current balance sits at $5777.89 for the 

SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently at $5139.49. 

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg shared that we are amid our Raise Craze Fundraiser.   We hit fifty thousand 

dollars which is our school goal.  Great job, Jaguars!  We have some special events to 

celebrate our students’ fundraising efforts and the acts of kindness they have exhibited in our 

community.  On Friday November 7th, we will host a special dance party for our students 

and on Thursday December 7th, there will be a fun field day event for all students.  Dr. 

Reichenberg complimented our teachers for great instructional practices as our first round of 

observations are now complete.  Students are learning and growing daily.  Students and staff 

are looking forward to our upcoming Thanksgiving Break that begins on Wednesday 

November 22nd.  Upon return from Thanksgiving break, we will begin our next round of 

FAST testing, progress monitoring, holiday shop, Sign Language programs, and other fun 

school events.  It is great to be a Julington Creek Jaguar! 

Old Business:   

There was no old business to discuss at today’s meeting.   

New Business 

New Members; 



Linda McAnarney and Elizabeth Kanak would like to be a part of our School Advisory 

Council.   There was a motion to approve Mrs. McAnarney and Mrs. Kanak as SAC members 

for the 2023-2024 school year.  The motion was seconded.  Welcome Mrs. McAnarney and 

Mrs. Kanak.  We appreciate you supporting our school. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:46 p.m. by Mrs. Foster.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Microsoft Teams or in person at 3:30 p.m. on January 24, 2024. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


